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Submission to the Senate Employment, Workplace Relations and Small Business and Education Committee

on the

Workplace Relations Amendment (Transmission of Business) Bill 2001 and Workplace Relations (Registered Organisations) Bill 2001

1.0
Introduction
1.1
This submission is made by the Victorian Farmers Federation (VFF) in response to the Workplace Relations (Registered Organisations) Bill 2001 and the Workplace Relations Amendment (Transmission of Business) Bill 2001.

The VFF represents over 22,000 members and 16,000 farm business units.  We wish to make the following comments with respect to the above Bills.

2.0 The Workplace Relations (Registered Organisations) Bill 2001
This Bill proposes to govern and regulate employer associations and unions in the areas of record keeping, registration, electoral processes and financial reporting.  At present these regulations and rules are found in the Workplace Relations Act 1996. One of the reasons for the establishment and development of the Bill was to separate the administration functions of employer associations and unions from the provisions directed at employee and employer relationships occurring at the workplace.  The current Workplace Relations Act 1996 is too complex and detailed for employees and employers generally.  The extraction of the administrative and specific regulations for employer associations and unions from the Workplace Relations Act 1996 into a specific Act would be seen by our organisation as beneficial. Employers and employees and industrial advocates would find that the separation of the two Acts an advantage in relation to referencing material.   

The Bill provides for improvement in the processes of the democratic system in relation to voting.  Also the Bill proposes to increase employer associations and union responsibilities for accountability with respect to their financial reporting obligations.  It is important that employer associations and unions align with current financial reporting standards, and uniformity in relation to this issue should be advanced.

3.0 Workplace Relations Amendment (Transmission of Business) Bill 2001

Currently under the existing provisions of the Workplace Relations Act 1996 if a transmission of business has occurred the agreement, that is, a certified agreement will also bind the new employer.  The new employer would therefore be bound by all the clauses and sections found in the certified agreement until the certified agreement has expired.  This Bill allows the Australian Industrial Relations Commission to analyse and assess whether the certified agreement is appropriate in the circumstances where there has been a transmission of business.  This must be done on an application basis. The Commission would then weigh up all of the factors and hear both sides of the argument before making a decision.  This Bill will introduce more flexibility into the industrial relations area.  

4.0 Conclusion

The separation of the administrative and regulatory functions of employer associations and unions from the current Workplace Relations Act 1996 is a sensible and logical approach in organising and restructuring the legislation in this area.  The Workplace Relations Amendment (Transmission of Business) Bill 2001 should be viewed as providing a more flexible and efficient approach to industrial relations.
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